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Dear parents,
The sixth grade team would like to announce our decision to embark on a new/old process for student learning that calls on our skills to use the best practices for students that we have trained in for many years. Beginning Monday, April 12, 2021, we will be departmentalizing instruction. In the old form of school (where everyone was in-person) we often taught to our strengths and used teamwork to engage all students in the learning process and we believe this can be successful in the new school (some in-person and some remote). 
Mrs. Wheeler will teach our math course, aided by Ms. Baca, E.A., and Mrs. Rani, SpEd. Mrs. Long will teach ELA (reading, writing, grammar), assisted by Ms. Baca and Mrs. Salcedo, SpEd. Mrs. Gutierrez will teach both science and social studies for the remainder of the school year. This requires a remake of our schedule, and a willingness for our students to change their processes again. All students will have the same ELA class, the same Math, and the same Science/Social Studies classes, streamed live each day. New Teams meetings and invitations will be sent to student emails.
	Time
	Class/Teacher
	Special Considerations

	9:00-10:00*
	ELA with Mrs. Long
	*Log out of ELA and into math

	10:05-11:05*
	Math with Mrs. Wheeler
	*Log out of Math and into homeroom

	11:10-12:10
	Homeroom interventions in math and ELA
	

	12:10-12:50
	Lunch
	

	12:50-1:30
	I-station
	

	1:30-2:15
	In-person specials (art, music, P.E., library)
	

	2:20-3:20
	Science/Social Studies with Mrs. G.
	

	3:25
	Dismissal
	



Students are encouraged to bring their devices, (tablets, laptops, headphones) IF POSSIBLE, to school. However the in-person teachers will be projecting each class from their computer on-screen. Remote students would log in as usual via Teams. Work will still be expected to be turned in through Schoology for remote students.
We want to thank all of our families for their patience while we work to roll this process out. We know the students will benefit from this instructional method.
Sincerely,
Mrs. Gutierrez, 
Mrs. Long, 
Mrs. Wheeler, 
Mrs. Salcedo, 
Mrs. Rani	 (The sixth-grade teaching team)
